
Email from Vice Chair to the Policy Development Committee on 24th May 2024  
 
NOTE: The email detailed the actions suggested during the special meeting of 
the Committee held on Thursday 23rd May 2024 regarding agriculture and 
should be considered I addition to the minutes of the special meeting 
 
By North Devon Council (NDC): 
 

 Promote use of Rural England Prosperity Fund grants (see 
northdevonplus.co.uk). Grants of £2.5k to £35k available requiring 10-20% 
match funding. 

 
By the National Farmers union (NFU): 
 

 Speed up the planning process as delayed permissions can endanger 
businesses. 

 Promote buying local produce, or buying British. 
 Look at the key asks in here NFU manifesto. 
 Affordable rural housing for young people to help keep them in the sector. 

 
By Landsense: 

  

 Overcome the problem of s106 agreements not allowing businesses to 
reclaim 20% VAT. 

 Increase public awareness of livestock worrying, including the need for the 
public to occasionally accept reduced access. 

 
By ND+: 
 

 Ease the thresholds at which planning permission is required for some works 
e.g. ponds. 

 Source public procurements locally. 
 Address animal diseases, animal health and welfare. 

 
By Mole Valley Farmers: 
 

 Decrease Council Tax on young farmers. 
 Listen to Farming Today on Radio 4 at 5:45 each morning to better 

understand agriculture. 
 Collect Council Tax six monthly to match the timing of agricultural income. 
 Think beyond one electoral cycle. 

 
By Councillor Robin Milton: 
 

 Ensure any source of external funding is fully taken up and spent locally. 
 Locally recirculate income from offsetting required for biodiversity net gain. 

 
 
 
 



By North Devon UNESCO Biosphere Partnership: 
 

 Stop exporting our problems through flawed trade deals that allow the import 
of poor quality food to undercut UK agriculture. 

 
By Exmoor Hill Farm Network: 
 

 Co-design. 
 
By members of the public: 
 

 Tax supermarkets and use the income to support local producers. 
 Encourage local shopping. 
 Help keep young people in agriculture. 
 Speed up the land use planning process. 

 
By just about everyone: 
 

 Listen to the agricultural sector to better understand their challenges and 
respond appropriately. 

 
 
Actions suggested in written submissions to the committee. 
 
NFU: 
 

 Promote the Back British Farming message - In an increasingly volatile world, 
food production is vital to our country’s health, wellbeing, and security 

 Promote the farming sector 
 Procure local produce (promoting and driving local, seasonal, and fresh food 

purchasing, by serving more local food in our hospitals and our schools) 
 Importantly, recognise that to stay competitive the industry must continue to 

adapt and invest. 
 Through the wider planning regime support good applications that deliver jobs 

and growth to the economy (either direct agriculture or diversified businesses) 
 Continue to push for better broadband provision in rural areas 
 Help to educate our young people about food production and taking care of 

the countryside 
 Support a growing agricultural contribution to renewable energy. 

 
ND+: 
 

 Government legislation on slurry is also seeing a lot of farms leaving the Dairy 
sector. Some discussions I have had seem to say that planning for bigger 
lagoons will not be passed – something that the councils should look into if 
they wish to keep milk being produced in our area. 

 Get a better understanding of agriculture as its changing and being told to 
change by central government. New animal health and welfare guidance is 
making some of the more older buildings redundant and new sheds will need 
to be built to accommodate guidance from the vet. The councils should not be 



looking at the old buildings first for class R or Q but the need of the business if 
it is to stay farming. In the majority of cases most farmers wouldn’t want to 
convert those buildings as they are too close to their farmhouse and wouldn’t 
want long term tenants or tourists in and out all day. 

 Family businesses that split need some support. Businesses can’t be left until 
the last minute to inheritance issues so if we want vibrant businesses they 
need to be supported at an early stage – so if a farmhouse needs to be built 
after a partnership split – what does the farmer need to do to show that this is 
needed for the farm to succeed? 

 Look to support and promote initiatives for people and businesses to buy local 
produce and support wherever possible local supply chains to ensure food 
security. 

 
Landsense: 
 

 As a Rural Chartered Surveyor, common issues affecting my client base 
where I think NDC could offer further support would be a better understanding 
of agricultural needs and regulations in particular around planning, s106 
agreements and their implications on taxation, infrastructure requirements, 
and an increase in public awareness of agricultural sensitivity such as 
livestock worrying, farm thefts, trespass etc. 

 Working with the farming community and understanding roles and needs is 
fundamental 

 
Exmoor Hill Farming Network: 
 

 Signposting, convening and facilitating opportunities for business 
development and collaboration. 

 Efficient and understanding planning processes. 
 Enabling improved understanding between the farming and non-farming 

communities. 
 
Mole Valley Farmers: 
 

 As all politicians barely think beyond their electoral cycle, it would be great if 
the council really put in some thinking of what is required for the next 10 or 
twenty years. 

 Since grassland [and permanent grass in particular] is a good carbon sink, it 
would be good if the council realised the rearing of livestock in North Devon is 
very sustainable and resisted the temptation to jump on the vegan/ vegetarian 
band wagon 

 
 


